COMHAIRLE CONTAE ÁTHA CLIATH THEAS

SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL

RATHFARNHAM AREA COMMITTEE MEETING

Minutes of Rathfarnham Area Committee Meeting, dealing with Planning, Corporate Services & Libraries, Community, Housing, Parks, Environment Development & Water Services and Roads held on 14th February 2012.

	PRESENT

	COUNCILLORS

	E. Coburn

	P. Cosgrave

	A.M. Dermody

	J. Lahart


An Cathaoirleach Councillor P. Cosgrave presided.
OFFICIALS PRESENT


	County Librarian
	G. Byrne

	Senior Executive Officer
	L. Leonard, H. Hogan

	Senior Engineer
	D. Finch, T. O’Grady, J. McLoughlin

	Senior Planner
	C. Ryan

	Senior Executive Parks Superintendent
	M. Hannon.

	Administrative Officer
	T. Curtin

	A/Senior Staff Officer
	C. Malone

	Clerical Officer
	A. Shaw


R/57/12 CONFIRMATION AND RE-AFFIRMATION OF MINUTES

HEADED-ITEM (1) 






Item ID: 30289
Minutes of meeting of Rathfarnham Area Committee dealing with Roads, Development & Water Services, Planning, Corporate Services & Libraries, Housing, Community, Environment and Parks business held on 10th January 2012, which had been circulated, were submitted and APPROVED as a true record and signed.

It was proposed by Councillor P. Cosgrave, seconded by Councillor E. Coburn and RESOLVED:

“That the recommendations contained in the Minutes of the 10th January, 2012 be ADOPTED and APPROVED.” 

Planning

R/58/12 Questions 

It was proposed by Councillor P. Cosgrave, seconded by Councillor E. Coburn and RESOLVED:

“That pursuant to Standing Order No.13, Question number 1 be ADOPTED and APPROVED.”

QUESTION (1): Councillor E. Coburn  



Item ID: 30445 

"To ask the Manager for an update on the Darglewood footpath and to detail the expected completion date?"
REPLY:
Works commenced on site on Tuesday 15th November 2011.  The east-west route was excavated and laid with hardcore before Christmas.  In January the boundaries to the east and west were dug and foundations poured. Access gates have been erected at all four entrance points. With the current wetter ground conditions we estimate 8-10 weeks to complete. The majority of the works (footpath finishes, access point finishes and concrete block walls) to secure the open space and allow use by pedestrian and cyclists will be completed earlier than that, before Easter; the more labour intensive and craft based stone work to cover the concrete block walls will take a little longer. During the course of works it was also decided to repair the existing north-south footpath also as it obviously would require maintenance in the near future and it is most cost effective to complete these works at the same time. The north-south footpath is currently being excavated and hardcored (when the tarmac is being laid the Parks Department will replace the north-south footpath with one of same width and position as currently exists). Once the excavation works are completed this week the digger will progress to laying the ducting for lighting. The tarmac will be laid after that. Ideally these works would occur simultaneously but due to the wet ground conditions this side of the New Year the Parks Department are working off the hardcored pathways in order to prevent damage to the grass land.  The Planning Department have received one complaint from a local resident in relation to the vehicular gate. This gate is one normally used by the Parks Department throughout the county. It is of necessity robust and requires low maintenance. The Parks Department have been using this location for access for some time now because access from other locations are not feasible; Scholarstown Park because the entrance is too narrow and the Templeroan and Knocklyon Roads have traffic volumes that would not allow maintenance vehicles to stop and complete a turn in safety. However we will paint all accesses including the vehicular gate with black paint to match the new railings and to allow the metal work to bend in with the surrounding landscape. Once the works are fully completed and the boundary is finished with railings, painting and proposed planting the gate will not look as stark as it is at present and the area will look more attractive.

R/59/12 PLANNING FILES

HEADED ITEM (2): Planning Department  


Item ID: 30290 

A. Large Applications Under Consideration
It was NOTED there was No Business under this heading.
B. Files Requested by Members 
FILE DISCUSSED:


SD11A/0316
LOCATION:
The Yellow House, Willbrook Road, Rathfarnham, Dublin 14
COMMENTS:
Councillors J. Lahart, E. Coburn, A.M. Dermody and P. Cosgrave objected to this application.
It was agreed to list Planning Application SD11A/0289 - Change of use from electrical wholesale distribution to motor mechanic repair shop at Unit 4 Landy’s Industrial Estate, Knocklyon to the March meeting.

R/60/12 NEW WORKS
HEADED ITEM (3): Planning Department  


Item ID: 30291 

It was NOTED there was No Business under this heading. 

R/61/12 CORRESPONDENCE 

CORRESPONDENCE (1): Planning Department  

Item ID: 30292 

It was NOTED there was No Business under this heading. 

R/62/12 CATHAOIRLEACH’S BUSINESS

MOTION (1): Planning Department  



Item ID: 30311 

It was NOTED there was No Business under this heading.
R/63/12 GREEN ROUTE ACCESS TO SANTA MARIA COLLEGE
MOTION (2): 







Item ID: 30338 
It was proposed by Councillor A.M. Dermody seconded by Councillor E. Coburn;-

"That the Manager provide an overview as to the historical reasons behind the Council’s decision not to permit traffic entry along the Green Route Ballyboden GAA gate during morning and afternoon drop-off times.  

That the Manager provide reasons why this Green Route could not be used as a permanent egress and regress to and from the various schools and teaching institutions within the area.  If this were to be permitted it would elevate traffic congestion in Templeroan, Ballyroan Crescent and Ballyroan Road during peak school times and for the Manager’s views on how this earlier decision to restrict access could now be reversed by the Council and/or Members.  

Assuming an affirmative response to the suggestion to ask that the Manager write a letter to the appropriate person in Ballyboden St. Enda’s GAA  permitting the use of the of the Green Route Ballyboden GAA gate for vehicle use into and out of Sancta Maria at morning and afternoon drop-off times during construction works.  

That the Manager provide his views on whether or not a left turn in and left turn out signage would maintain free-flowing traffic on this route."
The following report by the Manager was READ:
1) The Green Route is a district distributor roadway (part of regional route R823) providing access/egress to/from the M50 motorway.  The generation of additional traffic/turning movements on this busy commuter route would tend to create congestion which would endanger public safety by reason of a traffic hazard.

This was stated as follows in SD02A/0331.
Planning condition 6: The use of the car parking area shall be restricted to car and coach parking associated with use of the sports facilities. 

2) The volumes a traffic dropping off children at the AM peak, from 8.30- 9.30AM, would have a negative impact on traffic on what is a critical link to the M50.

3) We are of the opinion that this development will generate limited construction traffic.  Construction traffic flows are a matter of local arrangement between the contractor, school and local interest groups during school pick up and drop off times. We are of the opinion (and traffic flow figures support our concern) that opening up the GAA car park to morning rush hour traffic will have a significant negative impact on the R823.

4) The possibility of left in/ left out can be examined. There would have to be an approx. 40m long concrete island installed across the GAA entrance to physically stop right turning movements, possibly some minor road realignment works, and associated road markings and signage.

This would have to be part of a planning application by the GAA club in partnership with the various schools and should be accompanied by a traffic study including existing traffic numbers, proposed drop-off figures, and details of the pedestrian links from the GAA car park to the various schools. South Dublin County Council do not have the resources to undertake such works.

Mr. C. Ryan, Senior Planner presented the report.  Following contributions from Councillors AM Dermody and P. Cosgrave Mr. Ryan responded to queries raised and the report was NOTED.
Corporate Services & Libraries
R/64/12 QUESTIONS

It was NOTED that there was no business under this heading

R/65/12 LIBRARY NEWS & EVENTS
HEADED ITEM (4): Corporate Services & Libraries 
 Item ID: 30293 
Ms G. Byrne, County Librarian presented the following report:-

“March 2012

	Branch
	Events
	Date

	Ballyroan Hub
	Opening Hours


	Monday – Fridays 10am – 5pm


For further information contact 4941900 or www.southdublinlibraries.ie



 Follow Ballyroan Library on Facebook




 Follow South Dublin Libraries on Facebook




 Follow us on twitter at sdcclibraries and stay in touch
February / March 2012

	Branch
	Events
	Date

	Whitechurch
	Library Opening Hours


	Monday – Thursday 

2pm – 8pm

Saturday 

9.45am – 4.30pm

	
	Lecture - Planning the Rising - Part 2

The formation of plans for a Rising at Easter 1916, and their partial unravelling is the focus of this lecture.
	Thursday 2nd February at 8.15pm

	
	Lecture - The Rising in Dublin

The events of Rising, which began in Dublin when Patrick Pearse proclaimed an Irish Republic on Easter Monday, are explored in this lecture.
	Thursday 9th February at 8.15pm

	
	Lecture - The Rising in the Provinces

This lecture looks at the manner in which the planned rebellion of Easter 1916 was carried out in the provinces, both in places were a rising of sorts took place (Galway, Enniscorthy, Ashbourne) and were planned risings were cancelled (Cork and Ulster).
	Thursday 16th February at 8.15pm

	
	Lecture - The Surrender

By Friday of Easter Week, it was clear to the rebels in the centre of Dublin that the battle was being lost and that the civilian loss of life could not be conscienced. 
	Thursday 23rd February at 8.15pm

	
	Digital Training – Daily during opening hours
	

	
	Computer class through sign language
	Tuesdays from 6pm – 7.30 pm

	
	Free Legal Advice by appointment telephone 4952020
	Tuesdays at 7pm

	
	Social History Group 


	Thursdays from 2pm – 4pm

	
	Women’s Group


	Mondays at 8 pm

	
	Lecture - The Aftermath

The Irish response to the Rising is further explored in the final lecture, explaining the manner in which the attitude of the people changed during the weeks and months after the event. 
	Thursday 1st March at 8.15pm


For more information contact 493 0199 or www.southdublinlibraries.ie



 Follow South Dublin Libraries on Facebook




 Follow us on twitter at sdcclibraries and stay in touch

March 2012

	Mobiles
	Events 
	Date

	Rathfarnham
	Public stops 

Ballycullen: Woodstown Park 

Cypress Grove South

Rossmore Road, Templeogue
	Weekly

	
	Book deliveries to Nursing Homes 

Marlay Nursing Home, Rathfarnham
	Monthly

	Tallaght
	Public stops 

Woodlawn Park Ave, Firhouse
Parklands Avenue, Firhouse

Ballycragh: Allenton Drive
Aylesbury: Heatherview Drive
Mac Uilliams Estate, Tallaght

Killinarden Community Centre

Brookfield: Glenshane Drive

Citywest: Shopping Centre

Kilnamanagh: outside school

Kingswood: Sylvan Avenue

Fettercairn, St Anne’s NS

Belgard Heights: outside shops

Keadeen Avenue, Greenhills

Greenhills: outside church
	Weekly

	
	Public stops 

Brittas: Gortlum Cottages

Saggart: outside church

Ard Mor Estate

Avonbeg Road
	Fortnightly

	
	School stops 

Brookfield: Scoil Bhride JNS 

Glenasmole: National School
Scoil Treasa, Firhouse
Saggart: St Mary’s NS

Jobstown: St Thomas’ SN 

Greenhills: St Paul’s JNS

Ballycragh: Holy Rosary NS 

Brittas: St Martins NS
	Monthly

	
	Book deliveries to Community Centres, Tallaght 

St Kevin’s, Kilnamanagh CC

Glenasmole CC

Kiltipper Woods Nursing Home
	Monthly

	
	Book deliveries to Crèches, Tallaght 

An Turas, Jobstown

Brookview, Tallaght

Fledglings Brookfield  CC 

Mac Uilliam Fortunestown 

Cathlin Maud, Killinarden

St Elmo’s, Killinarden

Cnoc Mhuire, Killinarden

Brittas Montessori
	Monthly


For further information contact 459 7834 or www.southdublinlibraries.ie



 Follow South Dublin Mobiles on Facebook




 Follow South Dublin Libraries on Facebook




 Follow us on twitter at sdcclibraries and stay in touch
March 2012

	Branch
	Events
	Date

	Tallaght
	Computer Training for Dominic’s Active Retirement
	Thursday 1st & 8th March from 10am – 12noon

	
	World Book Day Online Festival - watch an amazing collection of authors and storytellers in the library. Authors include Jacqueline Wilson, Derek Landy and many, many more… Class Booking
	Thursday 1st March from 11am – 12noon

	
	World Book Day
Laurence Foster’s Dickens in Dublin - a one-man-show that recreates Dickens’ visit here in 1858, his observances on Dublin, his life and is punctuated with complementary dramatised scenes from his books as Dickens performed them
	Thursday 1st March at 7pm

	
	Knex Workshops 
Class Booking
	Friday 2nd March at 10am & 11.30am

	
	Worksmart Project

This workshop is designed for Leaving Certificate students the aim of the workshop is to help students make informed intelligent choices regarding their 3rd Level Education.
Class Booking
	Friday 2nd March from 10.30am – 12.30pm

	
	“The Saturday Club”

Junior Book Club for 9 – 12 year olds
	Saturdays 3rd & 24th March at 11am

	
	Photography Exhibition - David Soanes
	5th – 16th March

	
	Exhibition - Tallaght Community Arts Open Art Group
	5th – 17th March

	
	Exhibition - Armagh Rhymers Mask Exhibition
	5th – 17th March

	
	Exhibition Traveller Photos 


	5th – 31st March

	
	Seachtain Na Gaeilge 

Hands on History with Jude Stynes.  Class Booking
	Monday 5th March from 10am – 11am

	
	Theatre / Playmaking Project with Barbara Coughlan and Artist in Residence Michelle Read - Workshops for 3rd / 4th Class
	Mondays 5th, 12th and 26th March from 10am – 1pm

	
	Computer Training for St. John of Gods Group
	Mondays 5th, 12th & 26th March from 2.30pm – 3.30pm

	
	Class Visit

St Columcille’s 
	Tuesday 6th March from 10am – 11am

	
	Seachtain Na Gaeilge 

Gaiety School Bi-lingual Drama.  Class Booking
	Tuesday 6th March from 10.30am

	
	Pilates
	Thursday 6th & 13th March from 5pm – 6pm

	
	Adult Book Club 
New Members always welcome
www.tallaghtbookclub.com
	Tuesday 6th March at 6.45pm

	
	Study Skills 
Class Booking
	Wednesday 7th March at 10.30am & 12noon

	
	Starting Out Seminar

With South Dublin County Enterprise Board
	Wednesday 7th March at 7pm

	
	Seachtain Na Gaeilge 

Armagh Rhymers - Songs / stories, music – an interactive workshop for kids Class Booking
	Thursday 8th March from 10am & 11.30am

	
	Pre-Exam Relaxation Techniques Class Booking
	Thursday 8th March from 10.30am – 12.30pm

	
	Tallaght Historical Society Lecture “Alice Furlong, Tallaght Poetess” with Eamonn Maloney, TD
	Thursday 8th March at 7pm

	
	Seachtain Na Gaeilge 

Seosamh O Maolalai

Storytelling. Class Booking
	Monday 12th March from 12noon – 1pm

	
	Orchard Book Club

Ballyroan Book Club
	Monday 12th March at 2.30pm

	
	BRI Support Group 

Acquired Brain Injury Support Group 
	Monday 12th & 26th March at 6pm

	
	Class Visit

Sacred Heart Junior School, Killinarden
	Tuesdays 13th & 27th March from 10.30am – 12.30pm

	
	St Patrick’s Day Arts & Crafts for 5 – 8 year olds
	Tuesday 13th March at 3.30pm

	
	Seachtain Na Gaeilge 

Eadaoin Dooley Bilingual Storytelling.  Class Booking
	Wednesday 14th March from 11am – 12noon

	
	Exhibition on Architecture
	19th – 31st March



	
	Tallaght Stroke Support Group - HSE
	Tuesday 20th March from 11am – 1pm

	
	Painting Exhibition 

Kelly Bermingham
	20th February – 3rd March

(with Launch on Tuesday 21st February 6pm)

	
	Art Exhibition - St Aengus Group
	20th February – 3rd March

	
	Exhibition - Engineers Week 2012 
	24th February – 2nd March

	
	Thinking Space Launch and Workshops with Children re: Architecture Exhibition
	Saturday 24th March from 10am – 4pm

	
	Art Exhibition Greenhills College 
	26th – 31st March

(Launch on 27th March)

	
	An Leabhar 

Ballyroan Book Club
	Wednesday 28th March at 1pm

	
	Ballyroan Book Club
	Thursday 29th March at 1pm

	
	Movie Night at Tallaght Library - Showing “Of Gods and Men” All Welcome
	Thursday 29th March at 7pm

	
	Home School Liaison Meeting Junior Home School Liaison Group and Parents
	Tuesdays from 10am – 12noon

	
	Irish Classes
	Tuesdays from 1pm – 2pm

	
	Storytime for Children
	Tuesdays at 3.30pm


	
	Spanish Classes
	Tuesdays from 6.30pm – 7.30pm

	
	TTRS - Touch Type Read Spell
	Tuesdays from 6.30pm – 8pm

	
	Creative Writing Course
	Tuesdays from 7pm – 9pm

	
	Home School Liaison Meeting Junior Home School Liaison Group and Parents
	Wednesdays at 10am – 12noon

	
	Toddler Time

Nursery rhymes, stories, activities for pre-school children
	Wednesdays at 10.30am

	
	TTRS - Touch Type Read Spell
	Wednesdays from 3pm – 4pm

	
	TTRS - Touch Type Read Spell - with clients from St John of Gods
	Wednesdays from 4.30 – 5pm

	
	English Classes
	Wednesdays 
Beginner; 5pm – 6pm

Intermediate; 6pm – 7pm

	
	Junior Chess


	Thursdays from 5.30am – 6.30pm

	
	IE Network Business Meeting
	Thursdays at 6pm

	
	TTRS - Touch Type Read Spell 
	Thursdays from 6.30pm – 7.30pm

	
	German Beginners Class
	Thursdays from 7pm – 8pm

	
	Knitting for Adults
	Thursdays from 7pm – 8pm

	
	TTRS - Touch Type Read Spell 
	Fridays from 10am – 11am

	
	Computer Training for St. John of Gods Group
	Fridays from 10am – 12noon

	
	BRI Support Art Classes
	Fridays from 2pm – 4pm


	
	Oral Irish for Leaving Certificate
	Saturdays from 11am – 1pm

	
	TTRS - Touch Type Read Spell 
	Saturdays from 2pm – 3pm


For further information contact 462 0073 or www.southdublinlibraries.ie



 Follow Tallaght Library on Facebook




 Follow South Dublin Libraries on Facebook




 Follow us on twitter at sdcclibraries and stay in touch”
Following contributions from Councillors P. Cosgrave and AM Dermody, Ms Byrne responded to queries raised and the report was NOTED.

R/66/12 NEW WORKS
HEADED ITEM (5): Corporate Services & Libraries  
Item ID: 30294 

It was NOTED there was No Business under this heading. 

R/67/12 CORRESPONDENCE 

CORRESPONDENCE (2): Corp. Services & Libraries  
Item ID: 30295 

It was NOTED there was No Business under this heading. 

R/68/12 CATHAOIRLEACH’S BUSINESS

MOTION (3): Corporate Services Department  

Item ID: 30312 

It was NOTED there was No Business under this heading.
Community
R/69/12 QUESTIONS

It was NOTED that there was no business under this heading

R/70/12 APPLICATION FOR GRANTS 

HEADED ITEM (6): Community Services 


 Item ID: 30296 
The following report by the Manager was Considered.

Application for Arts Grants
Application for an Arts Grant under Section 6 of the Arts Act 2003, has been received from the organisation listed below. Payment of this grant, in accordance with the conditions of the Scheme and in the amount set out hereunder, is recommended for approval:-

	Ref:
	Name of Group
	Type of Application
	Date Received  
	Amount

	Agf:734
	Templeogue Orchestral Performance Summer School
	Event subsidy towards cost of presenting an orchestral event in St. Judes Parish Church in March 2012
	03/01/2012
	€500


It was proposed by Councillor P. Cosgrave, seconded by Councillor E. Coburn and RESOLVED:
“That this Committee recommends that South Dublin County Council APPROVE the grant as recommended in the forgoing report.”

R/71/12 NEW WORKS
HEADED ITEM (7): Community Services  


Item ID: 30297 

It was NOTED there was No Business under this heading. 

R/72/12 CORRESPONDENCE 

CORRESPONDENCE (3): Community Services 

 Item ID: 30298 

It was NOTED there was No Business under this heading. 

R/73/12 CATHAOIRLEACH’S BUSINESS

MOTION (4): Community Services  



Item ID: 30313 

It was NOTED there was No Business under this heading.
Housing

R/74/12 QUESTIONS

It was NOTED that there was no business under this heading

R/75/12 THE HOUSING CONSTRUCTION AND PROCUREMENT REPORT

HEADED ITEM (8): Housing Department 


 Item ID: 30299 
Mr. H. Hogan, Senior Executive Officer presented the following report:-

“THE HOUSING CONSTRUCTION AND PROCUREMENT REPORT.
Schemes on Site

Taylors Lane.

7 x 3 bedroom, 2 x 4 bedroom, 2.5 storey houses  -  9 Units

Work commenced July 2011.  Anticipated duration of Contract is 50 working weeks.

Pearse Brothers Park/Palmer Park (22 existing units)

Tender recommendation for energy upgrade and refurbishment of apartments submitted to the DOEHLG for approval.  It is intended that works will commence on site in 1st Quarter 2012.”
Following a contribution from Councillor P. Cosgrave Mr. Hogan responded to queries raised and the report was NOTED.

R/76/12 ANTI SOCIAL REPORT - 4th Quarter 2011
HEADED ITEM (9): Housing Department  


Item ID: 30509 
Mr. H. Hogan, Senior Executive Officer presented the following report:-

“STATISTICAL ANALYSIS OF ANTI SOCIAL BEHAVIOUR IN THE RATHFARNHAM AREA FOR THE 4th QUARTER OF 2011
The table below provides statistical analysis of anti social activity in the Rathfarnham area on a quarterly basis.  In the 4th quarter of 2011, a total of 2 incidents of anti social behaviour were recorded on foot of which 6 actions were taken. In the 4th quarter of 2011 there were 835 working files countywide.

Incidents of anti social behaviour are categorised in accordance with the Council's Anti Social Behaviour Policy Document which was adopted by the Elected Members in 2005 

http://www.sdublincoco.ie/sdcc/departments/housing/publications/pdf/AntiSocialBehaviourPolicy26112007.pdf
 
	Incidents
	1st Qtr 2011
	2nd Qtr 2011
	3rd Qtr 2011
	4th Qtr 2011
	 

	Priority 1
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	Drugs Activity reported to SDCC
	0
	0
	0  
	0
	 

	Criminal Activity reported to SDCC
	0
	0
	0
	1
	 

	Joyriding reported to SDCC
	0
	0
	0
	0
	 

	Violence/intimidation/ harassment reported to SDCC
	0
	0
	3
	0
	 

	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	Priority 2
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	Squatters/illegal occupiers reported to SDCC
	0
	0
	0
	0
	 

	Vandalism reported to SDCC
	0
	0
	0
	0
	 

	Physical condition of property reported to SDCC
	0
	1
	2
	1
	 

	Racism reported to SDCC
	0
	0
	0
	0
	 

	Vacant House reported to SDCC
	0
	1
	0
	0
	 

	Neighbour Dispute reported to SDCC
	0
	0
	0
	0
	 

	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	Priority 3
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	Noise/disturbance reported to SDCC
	1
	1
	4
	0
	 

	Pets/animal nuisance reported to SDCC
	0
	0
	0
	0
	 

	Children Nuisance reported to SDCC
	0
	0
	0
	0
	 

	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	 Total Incidents reported to SDCC
	1
	3
	9
	2
	 

	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	 Total Complaints reported to SDCC
	2
	3
	10
	2
	 

	 Actions
	4
	7
	25
	6
	 

	House calls
	0
	6
	9
	1
	 

	House Inspections
	0
	0
	1
	1
	 

	Formal Office Interviews
	1
	0
	9
	0
	 

	Phone interviews complainant/tenant
	0
	1
	2
	2
	 

	Referred to HWO
	0
	0
	0
	0
	 

	Referred to EHO
	0
	0
	0
	0
	 

	Referred to Family Support
	0
	0
	0
	0
	 

	Referred to Mediation
	0
	0
	0
	0
	 

	Garda Consultation
	0
	0
	0
	1
	 

	Other SDCC section consulted
	0
	0
	2
	0
	 

	Health Services Consultation 
	0
	0
	0
	0
	 

	Case Conference - Multi Agency
	0
	0
	0
	0
	 

	Case Conference - Internal
	0
	0
	0
	0
	 

	Verbal Warning given
	0
	0
	0
	0
	 

	Warning Letter issued
	1
	0
	1
	0
	 

	Abandonment Notice Served
	0
	0
	0
	0
	 

	Pre-emptive Surrender
	0
	0
	0
	0
	 

	Notice to Quit Served
	0
	0
	0
	0
	 

	Demand for Possession Served
	0
	0
	1
	0
	 

	Excluding Order sought by Tenant 
	0
	0
	0
	0
	 

	House Surrendered
	0
	0
	0
	0
	 

	Sitexed House
	0
	0
	0
	0
	 

	 Traveller Support worker visit
	0
	0
	0
	0
	 

	 Letter for interview
	1
	0
	0
	0
	 

	Did not attend for interview
	0
	0
	0
	0
	 

	File reopened
	0
	0
	0
	1
	 

	Priority transfer approved
	1
	0
	0
	0
	 

	Total Actions
	4
	7
	25
	6
	 

	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 


 

The Council, through the office of its Estate Management Team, hosts weekly Housing Clinics throughout the County. The Housing Clinic for the Rathfarnham area is held in the Whitechurch Community Centre, on the first Thursday of the month from 11am – 12 noon.  However people are invited to also report incidents of anti social behaviour through the following means – freephone 1800 200 245, telephone 414 9000, through the Customer Care system, by visiting County Hall or the Clondalkin Civic Centre.

Members of the public are encouraged to utilise these clinics and avenues for the purpose of discussing housing related matters including incidents of anti social behaviour in respect of which all such matters are treated with confidentiality.”  

Following contributions from Councillors P. Cosgrave and E. Coburn Mr. Hogan responded to queries raised and the report was NOTED.
R/77/12 NEW WORKS
HEADED ITEM (10): Housing Department  


Item ID: 30300 

It was NOTED there was No Business under this heading. 

R/78/12 CORRESPONDENCE 

CORRESPONDENCE (4): Housing Department  

Item ID: 30301 

It was NOTED there was No Business under this heading. 

R/79/12 CATHAOIRLEACH’S BUSINESS

MOTION (5): Housing Department 



 Item ID: 30314 

It was NOTED there was No Business under this heading.
Parks

R/80/12 QUESTIONS

It was NOTED that there was no business under this heading

R/81/12 A review of the maintenance of Roundabouts in the Rathfarnham Electoral Area

HEADED ITEM (11): Parks Department 


 Item ID: 29773 
Mr. M. Hannon, Senior Executive Parks Superintendent presented the following report:-

“A review of the maintenance of Roundabouts in the Rathfarnham Electoral Area

The three most prominent landscaped roundabouts in the Rathfarnham Electoral Area are:

·        Orlagh Grove/Scholarstown Road

·        Scholarstown Road/Templeroan Road

·        Ballyboden Road/Taylor’s Lane

The roundabouts were designed and planted in an attractive manner with the purpose of enhancing the local housing and road landscape and as a contribution to the enhancement of the County as a whole.  The landscaped roundabouts attracted favourable comment from the public and the opportunity to provide sponsorship for some of them was taken up by local businesses.

The roundabouts were designed to be continually changing landscapes in terms of seasonal growth and colour and were, therefore, by necessity relatively complex and this resulted in high maintenance inputs from staff.  Following on from the implementation of new guidelines in Health and Safety procedures for staff engaged in maintaining these features and the accompanying reductions in staff and resources it has become increasingly clear that the roundabouts can no longer be maintained in the same way as before.  The effects of these constraints can be seen in the deterioration of presentation of the roundabouts and this has attracted unfavourable comment from both the public and the Elected Members.

It is therefore proposed to review the design of the features and to undertake a replanting scheme that will allow for a simpler design and with easier to maintain planting.  This is intended to allow for a higher level of maintenance and a more attractive presentation.  Although the roundabout landscaping will be simpler in terms of the planting composition it will not reduce significantly the attractiveness of them.

It is intended to begin this process on a phased basis in line with budget allocations and that the work will begin in early summer of 2012.  The completion of all three roundabouts will be dependent on the available resources at the time.”
Following contributions from Councillors J. Lahart, AM Dermody and P. Cosgrave Mr. Hannon responded to queries raised and the report was NOTED.

R/82/12 OPEN SPACE PLAN FOR ORLAGH

HEADED ITEM (12): Parks Department  


Item ID: 30527 

Mr. M. Hannon, Senior Executive Parks Superintendent presented the following report:-

“OPEN SPACE PLAN FOR ORLAGH
There has been some disturbance to the open space at Orlagh Avenue as a result of recent infrastructure works connected with the installation of the Boherboy Water Scheme.  Residents have requested that it is timely for the upgrading of the open space in terms of landscape and facilities and this was conveyed through the Rathfarnham ACM on a number of occasions, most recently by Cllr. Lahart at the ACM of the 13th September 2011.

The plan now presented at this meeting includes for:

·        A 2m wide perimeter path

·        Thinning and pruning of the existing woodland

·        Removal of a complete section of existing woodland

·        Planting of perimeter trees adjacent to the proposed path

·        Herbaceous bulb planting

It is intended that the plan will be discussed with the local Residents in the coming weeks.  Once agreement has been reached on the proposal it would be intended to implement it over a number of years and as resources to do so become available.
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Following contributions from Councillors P. Cosgrave and J. Lahart Mr. Hannon responded to queries raised and the report was NOTED.
R/83/12 Update on the placing of a temporary storage/dressing room facility on Elkwood open space

HEADED ITEM (13): Parks Department  


Item ID: 30538 
Mr. M. Hannon, Senior Executive Parks Superintendent presented the following report:-

“Update on the placing of a temporary storage/dressing room facility on Elkwood open space
The Council provides a broad range of recreational amenities and facilities in the parks and open spaces of the county and endeavours to optimise the use of these facilities both directly, and in partnership with, local sporting and recreational organisations.  As a result, sports clubs and organizations across the county, through much valued voluntary effort, provide organised and informal recreational opportunities for thousands of children, teenagers and adults on a regular basis throughout the year.  

While the Council and individual clubs have made considerable progress, supported by successive Sports Capital Programmes, to provide permanent dressing room accommodation in public parks with active recreation facilities, it has not been possible to do this in each and every location where the Council provides such facilities.  In such cases, it has been an established practice to facilitate local club(s) seeking to provide temporary facilities pending the provision of permanent units.  The temporary facility is usually in the form of converted shipping containers which have proven to be robust, secure and generally resistant to vandalism.  They are not ideal but they do provide a reasonable interim solution.  

In relation to Elkwood Park, the Council was approached by Knocklyon United FC to install a container on the open space to provide changing and storage facilities for the teams using the pitch. While the Council consented to the proposal from the club, it is acknowledged that the level of consultation with local residents has been less than satisfactory.   

A meeting took place on site between the Council and the Butterfield and District Residents Association on Friday 27th January to discuss the matter. The full background to the situation was outlined including the history of the pitch lettings and how the container came to be sited in the existing location as well as the efforts made to find the least intrusive location for it.  It was explained that the Council would ideally have liked to consult locally and apologies for this were made. The Residents Association set out the reasons why they wanted the container moved and while the Association were reluctant they did agree to a further meeting taking place with both the Club, themselves and the Council.  

This meeting took place on Friday 3rd February 2012. Whilst there were understandable differences of opinion on both sides the meeting was conducted in a positive manner and it was agreed that the Residents would indicate how its members would like to see the open space developing in the future and where the club fitted into the proposal.  The Residents also wished the container to be removed before they reverted with proposals but the Council was not in a position to agree this. Knocklyon United FC indicated that the club wished to have cordial relations with the residents and that the club had members from the Elkwood area. This was also mentioned by the residents.  The residents for their part were fully supportive of the work of the club in providing activities for young people.  It is expected that the Residents Association will revert with proposals in the short term and a further meeting will then take place to, hopefully, resolve the issue in a manner that can accommodate the plans and concerns of both parties.

In relation to a timescale for the club – Knocklyon United – to be in a position to provide a permanent structure to replace the existing on site container: this would be dependant on a number of factors including the ability of the club to source the necessary funding, the statutory planning process and the associated legal agreements that would have to be put in place between the Council and the Club.  This will be a difficult project in the current economic climate but this club club is very professional in the business it undertakes. The Council would have confidence, based on previous experience with this club, and with the agreement of all parties, that it would be possible, to bring forward proposals for a permanent dressing room facility for consideration under the statutory planning process within the next two years. 

The club, from the information available to the Council, has also managed traffic and litter control for matches to a very high standard.  In addition, the club has two dressing room complexes in place on Council open space – at Delaford and Glenlyon which have been also been managed to high standard with little if any impact on nearby residential communities. 

The Elected Members will be updated on progress on the matter.
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It was AGREED to take Motion 7 in the name of Cllr. A.M. Dermody in conjunction with the above.

MOTION (7): 







Item ID: 30285 
It was proposed by Councillor AM Dermody and seconded by Councillor J. Lahart:-

"That the Manager on behalf of the Elkwood Green Sub-Committee of Butterfield District Residents’ Association to facilitate a meeting of the Residents’ Group, Knocklyon United Football Club with an official from the Parks Department present, to discuss the placing of steel containers on the green area adjacent to Elkwood Green, that I be notified as to the date and time of this meeting and that the Manager report back."

The following report by the Manger was READ:
The Council provides a broad range of recreational amenities and facilities in the parks and open spaces of the county and endeavours to optimise the use of these facilities both directly, and in partnership with, local sporting and recreational organisations.  As a result, sports clubs and organizations across the county, through much valued voluntary effort, provide organised and informal recreational opportunities for thousands of children, teenagers and adults on a regular basis throughout the year.  

While the Council and individual clubs have made considerable progress, supported by successive Sports Capital Programmes, to provide permanent dressing room accommodation in public parks with active recreation facilities, it has not been possible to do this in each and every location where the Council provides such facilities.  In such cases, it has been an established practice to facilitate local club(s) seeking to provide temporary facilities pending the provision of permanent units.  The temporary facility is usually in the form of converted shipping containers which have proven to be robust, secure and generally resistant to vandalism.  They are not ideal but they do provide a reasonable interim solution.  

In relation to Elkwood Park, the Council was approached by Knocklyon United FC to install a container on the open space to provide changing and storage facilities for the teams using the pitch. While the Council consented to the proposal from the club, it is acknowledged that the level of consultation with local residents has been less than satisfactory.   

A meeting took place on site between the Council and the Butterfield and District Residents Association on Friday 27th January to discuss the matter. The full background to the situation was outlined including the history of the pitch lettings and how the container came to be sited in the existing location as well as the efforts made to find the least intrusive location for it.  It was explained that the Council would ideally have liked to consult locally and apologies for this were made. The Residents Association set out the reasons why they wanted the container moved and while the Association were reluctant they did agree to a further meeting taking place with both the Club, themselves and the Council.  

This meeting took place on Friday 3rd February 2012. Whilst there were understandable differences of opinion on both sides the meeting was conducted in a positive manner and it was agreed that the Residents would indicate how its members would like to see the open space developing in the future and where the club fitted into the proposal.  The Residents also wished the container to be removed before they reverted with proposals but the Council was not in a position to agree this. Knocklyon United FC indicated that the club wished to have cordial relations with the residents and that the club had members from the Elkwood area. This was also mentioned by the residents.  The residents for their part were fully supportive of the work of the club in providing activities for young people.  It is expected that the Residents Association will revert with proposals in the short term and a further meeting will then take place to, hopefully, resolve the issue in a manner that can accommodate the plans and concerns of both parties.

In relation to a timescale for the club – Knocklyon United – to be in a position to provide a permanent structure to replace the existing on site container: this would be dependant on a number of factors including the ability of the club to source the necessary funding, the statutory planning process and the associated legal agreements that would have to be put in place between the Council and the Club.  This will be a difficult project in the current economic climate but this club club is very professional in the business it undertakes. The Council would have confidence, based on previous experience with this club, and with the agreement of all parties, that it would be possible, to bring forward proposals for a permanent dressing room facility for consideration under the statutory planning process within the next two years. 

The club, from the information available to the Council, has also managed traffic and litter control for matches to a very high standard.  In addition, the club has two dressing room complexes in place on Council open space – at Delaford and Glenlyon which have also been managed to high standard with little if any impact on nearby residential communities. 

The Elected Members will be updated on progress on the matter.”
Following contributions from Councillors P. Cosgrave, AM Dermody, J. Lahart and E. Coburn Mr. Hannon responded to queries raised and the reports were NOTED.
R/84/12 NEW WORKS 

HEADED ITEM (14): Parks Department  


Item ID: 30302 

It was NOTED there was No Business under this heading. 
R/85/12 CORRESPONDENCE 

CORRESPONDENCE (5): Parks Department 

Item ID: 30303 

It was NOTED there was No Business under this heading. 

R/86/12 CATHAOIRLEACH’S BUSINESS- ROMAN ARCH ON DODDER PARK ROAD
MOTION (6): Councillor P. Cosgrave  



Item ID: 30363 
It was proposed by Councillor P. Cosgrave, seconded by Councillor J. Lahart;-
"That the Manager give a report on what works are to be done to repair damage at the Roman Arch on Dodder Park Road to include:-

Removal of all graffiti from the Roman Arch. 

Removal of ivy from the Arch and adjoining wall and railings. 

Provision of CCTV to stop further damage from graffiti and damage by theft of lead from the roof. 

Provide a landscape area in front with flowers to enhance this important protected structure."
The following report by the Manger was READ:
“As result of the ongoing vandalism and theft of lead from Ely Arch over the past few months, a meeting has been arranged with the South Dublin Conservation Officer in order to discuss what measures can be put in place to prevent further vandalism and to establish what repair works are required as well as the future management and maintenance of the Arch.

A meeting was also held with the Crime Prevention Officer from Tallaght Garda Station and the following suggestions were made:

1.       Open up the area to greater public exposure. Remove any trees which obstruct natural surveillance. Remove ivy from the structure.

2.       Existing doors should be replaced with strong lockable grilles.

3.       Floodlighting for the structure.

4.       Open up the area to greater public use, for example, consider opening up the archway so as to encourage a public thoroughfare.

5.       Give consideration to the possibilities of internet camera monitoring.

The above matters will be the subject of discussions with the Conservation Officer and an agreed plan of action will be prepared and costed with a view to obtaining the necessary consents and to indentify the funding required to implement it.  

Additionally, because of its heritage importance and its prominent location in this section of the Dodder Valley, it is proposed to prepare a Landscape Plan to:

· enhance the surrounding area in a manner that emphasises the historical importance of the Arch 

· interpret the historical and architectural context of the Arch 

· to link the Arch with the Dodder River.

It would be expected to bring back landscape proposals to the Area Committee later this year.”
Mr. M. Hannon, Senior Executive Parks Superintendent presented the report.

Following contributions from Councillors P. Cosgrave and J. Lahart Mr. Hannon responded to queries raised and the report was NOTED.

Environment

R/87/12 Questions 

It was proposed by Councillor P. Cosgrave, seconded by Councillor E. Coburn and RESOLVED:

“That pursuant to Standing Order No.13, Question number 2 be ADOPTED and APPROVED.”

R/88/12 LITTER FINES RE DUMPING AT CAR PARK CHERRYFIELD
QUESTION (2): Councillor P. Cosgrave  


Item ID: 30365 

"To ask the Manager if there were any litter fines served to people who were dumping garden waste at the Christmas tree recycling area at the Car park at Cherryfield (off the link road between Firhouse Road and Spawell Roundabout). There is CCTV in this area and could be used against people dumping?"
REPLY:
The area in question has and continues to be monitored by the Council's Litter Warden on a daily basis.  However, no evidence has been found to enable any prosecutions under the Pollution Act 1997.   While there is a CCTV mounted at this location, the camera is focused on the perimeter of the Traveller Accommodation Site only.

R/89/ 12 NEW WORKS
HEADED ITEM (15): Environmental Services 

 Item ID: 30304 

It was NOTED there was No Business under this heading. 

R/90/12 CORRESPONDENCE 

CORRESPONDENCE (6): Environmental Services 
 Item ID: 30305 

It was NOTED there was No Business under this heading. 

R/91/12 CATHAOIRLEACH’S BUSINESS

MOTION (8): Environmental Services 


Item ID: 30316 

It was NOTED there was No Business under this heading.
Development & Water Services

R/92/12 Questions 

It was proposed by Councillor P. Cosgrave, seconded by Councillor E. Coburn and RESOLVED:

“That pursuant to Standing Order No.13, Question number 3 be ADOPTED and APPROVED.”

R/93/12 STREAM IN ST. ENDA’S PARK
QUESTION (3): Councillor A.M. Dermody  


Item ID: 30287 

"To ask the Manager to investigate and report back on the condition of the stream that flows through St. Enda’s Park and to ask that the stream be cleaned up in anticipation of the increased numbers of people using the park during the spring and summer months?"
REPLY:
St. Enda's Park is a designated National Historic Park and is run and maintained by the Office of Public Works (OPW) not South Dublin County Council. Your concerns will be passed on to the OPW.

R/94/12 NEW WORKS

HEADED ITEM (16): Development & Water Services  
 Item ID: 30306 

It was NOTED there was No Business under this heading. 
R/95/12 CORRESPONDENCE 

CORRESPONDENCE (7): Development & Water Services Item ID: 30307 

It was NOTED there was No Business under this heading. 

R/96/12 CATHAOIRLEACH’S BUSINESS

MOTION (9): Councillor P. Cosgrave 


 Item ID: 30415 
It was proposed by Councillor P. Cosgrave, seconded by Councillor A.M. Dermody;-
"That the Manager include in the survey of recent Flood damage on the Whitechurch Stream/Glin River the Willbrook Grove area close to the bank of the Whitechurch Stream. The bank of the Whitechurch Stream at Willbrook Grove is over grown with Willow trees that are damaged and rotting due to lack of maintenance. These trees are a danger and would be prone to collapsing into the river and may flood. There is a rotten tree near house, 8 Willbrook Grove, and a dangerous tree near the footbridge at Willbrook Grove."
The following report by the Manager was READ:

“The willow trees growing along the banks of the Whitechurch River at Willbrook Grove will be examined to see if they are interfering with the flow of the river and causing a build up of debris that would cause a blockage in the river and therefore flooding. There is a fallen rotten tree lying across the river banks beside No.8 Willbrook Grove that should be removed. This will be arranged.”
Mr. D. Finch, Senior Engineer presented the report.  Following contributions from Councillors P. Cosgrave and AM Dermody Mr. Finch responded to queries raised and the report was NOTED.
Roads

R/97/12 Questions 

It was proposed by Councillor P. Cosgrave, seconded by Councillor E. Coburn and RESOLVED:

“That pursuant to Standing Order No.13, Question numbers 4-10 be ADOPTED and APPROVED.”
R/98/12 TEMPORARY BRIDGE AT WILLBROOK
QUESTION (4): Councillor E. Coburn  



Item ID: 30447 

"To ask the Manager for a further update on the possibility of a temporary bridge at Willbrook following discussions at the Rathfarnham Area meeting of 10th January?"
REPLY:
A report on Glenbrook Bridge is available as a Headed Item.The Consulting Engineer has suggested that a temporary bridge would be difficult to install and would cost €1000 per week to hire. Any resources available will be needed to progress the solutions mentioned in the report.

R/99/12 TRAFFIC AT JUNCTION OF TEMPLEROAN VIEW & LAWN

QUESTION (5): Councillor E. Coburn  



Item ID: 30484 

"To ask the Manager to outline proposals for the traffic flow and management at the junction of Templeroan View and Lawn?"
REPLY:
The junction at Templeroan View is being discussed at a premeeting today

R/100/12 PEDESTRIAN BARRIER KNOCKLYON ROAD

QUESTION (6): Councillor P. Cosgrave  


Item ID: 30366 

"To ask the Manager could the pedestrian barrier at the start of the Knocklyon Road near houses 65/66 Knocklyon Road be moved nearer the road to stop cars mounting the kerb and reinstated green strip there?  If one steel bollard were included this would solve the problem?"
REPLY:
The matter will be examined and a reply will be issued to the next Traffic Management Meeting.

R/101/12 DERELICT PHONE BOX RATHFARNHAM VILLAGE

QUESTION (7): Councillor P. Cosgrave 


 Item ID: 30367 

"To ask the Manager to have the derelict Smart Phone Box at Rathfarnham Village beside the car park of the Sara Curran Pub removed?"
REPLY:
Arrangements are being made to have the power supply disconnected and the telephone booth will then be removed.

R/102/12 RE-INSTATEMENT OF GREEN AREA KNOCKLYON ROAD

QUESTION (8): Councillor A.M. Dermody  


Item ID: 30356 

"To ask the Manager to provide confirmation as to when the green area uprooted by Bord Gais along Knocklyon Road from Knockcullen to the roundabout at Scholarstown Road is going to be levelled and seeded.  This was to have been attended to in early 2012?"
REPLY:
This operation being weather dependant, was deferred until March 2012. Parks department staff will liaise with Bord Gais in relation to the final re-instatement.

R/103/12 DOUBLE YELLOW LINES AT EXIT OF KNOCKFIELD MANOR

QUESTION (9): Councillor J. Lahart  



Item ID: 30024 

"To request the Manager to provide double yellow lines at the exit of Knockfield Manor onto the Knocklyon Road adjacent to the Gaelscoil where parking is causing a danger during school hours?"
REPLY:
The matter will be examined and a reply will be issued to the Traffic Management Meeting.

R/104/12 DOUBLE YELLOW LINES AT EXIT OF ORLAGH GROVE

QUESTION (10): Councillor J. Lahart  


Item ID: 30025 

"To request the Manager to provide double yellow lines from the roundabout at the exit of Orlagh Grove back to the first entrance on the west side of the estate?"
REPLY:
The matter will be examined and a reply will be issued to the next Traffic Management Meeting.

R/105/12 UPDATE OF THE CLOSURE OF THE GLENBROOK FOOTBRIDGE
HEADED ITEM (17): Roads Department 


 Item ID: 30145 
Mr. T. O’Grady, Senior Engineer presented the following report:-

“UPDATE OF THE CLOSURE OF THE GLENBROOK FOOTBRIDGE
Glenbrook Bridge carries a pedestrian access off Willbrook Road over the Owendoher River, in Rathfarnham, Dublin 14. This is a relatively lightly trafficked pedestrian bridge leading to Glenbrook Park housing estate.

There is a recent history of scour and undermining at the bridge which has resulted in significant temporary repairs being undertaken in February 2011 and more recently the closure of the bridge following the major flood events on 24th October 2011. The findings of the most recent inspection are summarized as follows;

· The damage to the bridge is far more extensive this time than that which was previously experienced. The abutment  has collapsed from the springing level of the abutment. 

· There is no sign of the reno mattresses / rock armour that was placed across the river bed to protect the structure from scour. 

· In terms of the arch footbridge, there is no evidence of distress on the superstructure at the moment (no cracking, distortion, rotation). 

· The mechanism of collapse appears to be very similar to the previous deterioration whereby the gravels under the riverbed have scoured out immediately below the weir which has created a large hole and undermined the abutment and the new gabion basket wall downstream of the bridge. 

· The general condition of the arch barrel appears to be good with no signs of structural distress in the form of cracking, lateral separation, arch deformation, or loss of bricks.

An inspection was carried out on the Glenbrook Footbridge on the 8th November 2011 by the Consulting Engineer from Roughan and O' Donovan. It was recommended that, in the short term, the footbridge be closed. In the longer term, it was recommended that the location of the weir in the middle of the bridge be considered and an engineered solution to the problem designed to ensure the stability of the bridge.

3 Options to strengthen the superstructure were considered and are briefly described below:

Option 1   Relocate the hydrometric station to a point approximately 50m downstream of the existing bridge (adjacent to the next weir) and construct an in-situ concrete trough slab for a distance of at least 5m upstream and 25m downstream. The appearance of the bridge would only be marginally affected by the works. 

Option 2   Rebuild the existing weir, to preserve the hydrometric data, with an in-situ concrete trough slab for a distance of at least 5m upstream and 15m downstream. The appearance of the bridge would not be changed. 

Option 3   Demolish the existing arch and overspan the bridge with precast prestressed standard inverted double T footbridge beam with integral piled abutments set well back from the existing in structure.

Option 1 was discounted as it would mean relocating the hydrometric station and consequent loss of flow data.

Option 3 was discounted as it would entail demolition of the existing bridge.

Following a meeting with the consultant on the 7th February, it is proposed to proceed with Option 2 and get feedback from the Fisheries Board prior to completing contract documents. No work can commence on site until the spawning season closes on the 1st May. However the intervening time will be used for documents preparation and tender procurement. Once work begins, it will take 10 to 12 weeks on site to complete the works. The preliminary estimate for the works is €70,000 and there is no budget allocation for this repair work.”

Following contributions from Councillors AM Dermody and P. Cosgrave Mr. O’Grady responded to the queries raised.  The report was NOTED and it was AGREED to present a further report on this matter to a future meeting of the Committee.

R/106/12 NRA & DOT ALLOCATIONS 2012

HEADED ITEM (18): Roads Department 


 Item ID: 30471 
Mr. T. O’Grady, Senior Engineer presented the following report:-

“By letters dated 25th January 2012 and 30th January 2012 the Council received notification from the National Roads Authority and the Department of Transport of the Roads Allocation Grants for 2012 for National, Regional and Local Roads (details attached). 
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Following a contribution from Councillor P. Cosgrave Mr. O’Grady responded to queries raised and the report was NOTED.
R/107/12 Proposed Declaration of Roads to be Public Roads - Hermitage View 
Mr. T. Curtin, Administrative Officer presented the following report:-

HEADED ITEM (19): Roads Department 


 Item ID: 30308 
“PROPOSED DECLARATION OF ROADS TO BE PUBLIC ROADS.

Statutory Notice has been given in the public press of the Council’s intention to consider the making of a declaration that the roads in the following estate,

Hermitage View    
as set out in the Schedule attached, be public roads.

The closing date for receipt of objections was Tuesday 31st January 2012 – no objections were received.
It is recommended that the roads be declared to be public roads.

The recommendation of the Committee will be brought before the Council at its next meeting.

SCHEDULE FOR:  Hermitage View



LOCAL ELECTORAL AREA:  Rathfarnham
	                   TOWNLAND:    
	Harolds Grange & Rathfarnham
	B.C. NO:
	1296

	ELECTORAL DIVISION:
	Rathfarnham
	DATE:
	November 2011


	ROADNAME
	ROAD ID
	LENGTH(m)
	DESCRIPTION

	Hermitage View

	
	429m
	Carriageway and associated grass margins and footpaths.

From its junction with Hermitage Avenue, southward, westward and southwestward to a point on junction, then southeastward to the end of its turning bay at house no. 200.

Also including that part, from a point at junction northward to the end of its turning bay at house no. 217.  

	Hermitage View.

Footpath ‘A’.

	
	15m
	Concrete footpath only.

From its junction with turning bay at house no. 217, northward to its junction with footpath of Hermitage Avenue.


Total Length of Road for TIC:   429m       

Total Length of Footpath for TIC:   15m
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Following contributions from Councillors P. Cosgrave and E. Coburn Mr. T. Curtin and Mr. T. O’Grady, Senior Engineer responded to queries raised.

It was proposed by Councillor P. Cosgrave, seconded by Councillor E. Coburn and AGREED:
“That this Committee recommends that South Dublin County Council declare the Roads in Hermitage View, Rathfarnham as set out in the above report to be public roads.”
R/108/12 NEW WORKS

HEADED ITEM (20): Roads Department  


Item ID: 30309 

It was NOTED there was No Business under this heading. 

R/109/12 CORRESPONDENCE – DUBLIN BUS SHELTER
CORRESPONDENCE (8): Roads Department 

 Item ID: 30310 

Dublin Bus Seat at Bus Shelter Firhouse Road/Ballyroan Road & Old Bridge Road
The following correspondence from Dublin Bus was NOTED.
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R/110/12 CATHAOIRLEACH’S BUSINESS – FOOTPATH ACROSS GREEN AREA OPPOSITE KNOCKCULLEN DRIVE

MOTION (10): Councillor P. Cosgrave  Item ID: 30364 
It was proposed by Councillor P. Cosgrave, seconded by Councillor E. Coburn;-
"That the Manager provide a footpath across the green area from opposite Knockcullen Drive to the Bus stop No.1153 on the Knocklyon Road. This is a natural permeability route for pedestrians from Knockcullen and Ashton estates to access their Bus stop."
The following report by the Manger was READ:
“There is no provision in the Roads Programme for a footpath at this location. There is currently a footpath network in the area which serves the local bus stops. It is noted that the locations of bus stops and footpath layouts will be revised as part of the proposed Knocklyon Road Re-alignment.”

Mr. T. O’Grady, Senior Engineer presented the report.  Following a contribution from Councillor P. Cosgrave Mr. O’Grady responded to queries raised and the report was NOTED.

R/111/12 INFORMATION STICKERS ON PAY & DISPLAY MACHINES IN RATHFARNHAM VILLAGE

MOTION (11): Councillor E. Coburn  Item ID: 30448 

It was proposed by Councillor E. Coburn, seconded by Councillor P. Cosgrave;-
"That this Committee agrees to place information stickers on the pay and display machines in Rathfarnham village, outlining the “grace” period to motorists, taking the example used in DLR using the following text as proposed by the Rathfarnham Traders:

"A grace period of 10 minutes applies on arrival and on expiry of Pay and Display ticket."

Photograph of DLR example supplied – PHOTO
The following report by the Manger was READ:
“Signs such as that suggested will be provided at suitable locations.”
Ms L. Leonard, Senior Executive Officer presented the report.  Following a contribution from Councillor E. Coburn Ms Leonard responded to queries raised and the report was NOTED.
The meeting concluded at 5.00 p.m.

Siniú  ________________              Dáta ________________

      An Cathaoirleach  
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